
WEST GROVE BOROUGH COUNCIL 
 

February 2,  2011 
The Regular Meeting of the West Grove Borough Council was held on 

Wednesday, February 2, 2011, in the West Grove Borough Municipal Building.  The 
President, Richard S. Turkington, called the meeting to order at 7:30 p.m. 
 
ROLL CALL: Mayor Stephen Black 

Mr. Richard S. Turkington, President 
Mrs. Barbara Wood, Vice President   

   Mr. David Prosser 
   Mr. Christopher Freese 
   Mr. Joe Colon 
   Mr. Clyde Jacobs 
   Mr. Mark Johnson 
   Ms. Sharon B. Nesbitt, Secretary  
 
MINUTES: 
January 5, 2011:  Mrs. Wood moved to approve the minutes of the January 5, 2011 
Borough Council Meeting and was seconded by Mr. Jacobs. 
       Motion Passed  
 

                                       
FINANCIAL REPORT: 
Mr. Johnson moved and Mr. Freese seconded to approve the January Financial Report. 
        Motion Passed 
 
TRANSFERS: 
Mrs. Wood moved and Mr. Johnson seconded to approve the February transfers. 

     Motion Passed 
BILLS: 
Mr. Prosser moved and Mrs. Wood seconded to approve the February bills.    
       Motion Passed  
 
VISITORS: 
 
FINANCE ISSUES: 
 
PUBLIC WORKS:  
 
UNFINISHED BUISINESS: 
Ham Tract – Final Subdivision & Land Development Plan: 
Mrs. Wood moved and Mr. Johnson seconded to approve the Ham Tract – Final 
Subdivision and Land Development Plan with the conditions stated in the January 13, 
2011 Hanover Engineering Associates Inc final review letter.   
       Motion Passed 
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WEST GROVE FIRE COMPANY: 
West Grove Fire Company and West Grove Ambulance Annual Meeting to be held on 
February 26, 2011 at 10:00 am in the West Grove Fire Station.   
 
ADJOURNMENT: 
Mr. Johnson moved and Mr. Freese seconded to adjourn the meeting.   
 
Meeting adjourned at 7:55 p.m. 

      
Respectfully submitted, 

 
      
 
 

Sharon B. Nesbitt, Secretary 
       
 
 
 
 
 
  
  
       
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 


